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Boyd County Board of Education Regular Board Meeting

September 22, 2020 6:00 PM

Virtual/Google Meeting/YouTube

Attendance Taken at 5:58 PM: 

Present Board Members:   

Ms. Linda Day 

Ms. Tammy Pruitt 

Mrs. Mindy Stanley 

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr  

Absent Board Members:   

Dr. Judy Nichols (Illness)
Prior to the meeting, Reverend Dicky Tiller had special prayer for the district and board member, Dr. Judy Nichols who is presently in Hospice.

1. Pursuant to the Meeting Protocols for Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) as issued by the Governor's Executive Order 2020-215, declaring a state of emergency throughout Kentucky pursuant to his power under the Kentucky Constitution and KRS Chapter 39A regarding the threats to public health presented by COVID-19 pandemic of March 6, 2020; the Boyd County Board of Education adopted a Resolution (March 24, 2020) with regard to meetings held on and after the adoption of the resolution and subject to limited exceptions as described, during the present state of emergency it is not feasible under KRS 61.840 to precisely identify and provide a primary physical location for a video teleconference at which the public may attend and view, Boyd County Board of Education shall conduct its meetings in conformity with the procedures set forth in KRS 61.826 for video teleconferencing of meetings. Therefore, this meeting will be by video teleconferencing and may be viewed by the public live at the following link: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCgA_ZztlHUQogM-_ZHVYqLw/live or go to www.boyd.kyschools.us and click on the link 

ROLL CALL by Chairperson – All members present except Dr. Judy Nichols  

2. Call Meeting to Order at 6:05p.m.  

3. Pledge to the United States Flag  

4. Reading of the Board Goals  

 
"All students will be active self-motivated life-long learners."

"All students will graduate and demonstrate the skills and the knowledge 
to support productive citizenship." 

5. Adoption of the Agenda  

Order #0054 - Motion Passed:  Adoption of the Agenda passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Absent

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

6. Student/Staff Presentations/Recognitions - Due to COVID -19 pandemic, there were no recognitions. 

7. Request to Address Board Chair – Due to COVID-19, no one to address the Board. 

8. Dialogue  

8.1. Superintendent Professional Growth Plan (PGP)- Superintendent Boblett - Moved from August   

Superintendent Boblett discussed his Professional Growth Plan.  One item carried forward was the Chrome book 1 to 1 for Juniors and Seniors and our middle school students.  Things have changed with the pandemic but we have ordered devices and we are now awaiting about 300 devices. Once we come back in a normal setting, he want to see those devices available for students just like a textbook. 

In the Instructional component, we discussed working on the academic performance with our counseling program.  Dara'Su Stevens-Williams has been working on this and has done a great job.  I think we are meeting the students' needs and we have ramped up services for those needs. 

Technical education, looking at how we can add to the CTE program.  We now have a pathway for those wanting to be educators.  We have discussed a pathway for industrial maintenance.  We hope to continue to get this into the program.  We want students to be able to leave high school and be productive citizens entering the workforce or college. 

Another item was continuing to meet the needs of our staff and students.  Working through the counseling department.  This has been a struggle with our students and staff.  This is something I need to continue to work on, physically and emotionally. 

He advised he sent a hard copy of his PGP to each board member.  He advised if they have questions or anything that needs to be added, let him know. 

8.2. Review Working Budget FY 2020-2021 - Scott Burchett, District Finance Director

Pursuant to KRS 160.470(6)(b) and 702 KAR 3:110 Section 1;  Each district board of education shall submit to the Kentucky Board of Education no later than September 30, a close estimate or working budget which shall conform to the administrative regulations prescribed by the Kentucky Board of Education.   

Mr. Burchett stated this will be a different year from what took place in the Spring.  He advised he gave each board member a copy of the Working Budget spreadsheet. And also a copy of the MUNIS version that has the working budget with all funds. Along with a word document with highlights of the working budget.

He spoke of SEEK and property taxes we collect.  The compensating tax will give us approximately the same amount of tax collection as last year.  We will get good revenues which will be great.

Also the one area he saw a little bit of a dip was the vehicle tax at 89% and this was due to the governor allowing payment at a later date because the clerk's office was closed.

The SEEK revenue from the state was reverted back to the 2018-2019 school year for average daily attendance.  It was not good for us because we had growth from the fall to the winter of 2019-2020.  

Overall revenues are projected good revenue.  Business property tax was down last year but he thinks was due to COVID-19. 
Things that helped us are the reduction in transportation and substitutes because of COVID-19 but would offset the expenses we have incurred for masks, gloves, cleaning supplies, etc. because of COVID-19.

In Expenditures, KISTA bus purchases were made.  There is a possibility of purchasing buses again in October.  We will look at that again.

We never want to get our contingency below 5%.  Capital outlays are debt service which is great. 
Food service carried over a balance so that is also great.  

There is a webinar I will be attending Thursday regarding SEEK and possible state budget reductions. 

We are close to closing out the high school phase IV athletics project.

We have a sound budget and that is good. 

8.3. Progress of Non-Traditional Instruction (NTI) and Virtual Academy (VT) due to COVID-19 pandemic- Janice Marcum, Superintendent Boblett  

Discussion: 

Superintendent asked to be able to fold in this conversation the possibility of re-opening school.
Janice Marcum stated she has been very involved in the NTI and Virtual programs.  She gave thanks to Cindy Pontier, Marci Prater, Teresa Meade and others at the district office. She has spoken with parents and they are feeling a little bit better about it, having one week under their belts. 

We have had a few technology issues.  She applauded the teachers as they have had to figure things out for their students with technology. 90% of the elementary students on virtual are showing on pace. The high school and middle school worked a little more in the beginning of last week.  The students worked a lot more this week.  The top five of the high school and middle school most on task working the longest were Modern History, Spanish I, Spanish II, Algebra I and Algebra II. 
We have been trouble shooting tech issues.  NTI and the virtual academy have both had issues.  We have a lot more students switching from virtual to NTI.  This involves a lot of hands-on parent guidance.  Overall things are going as well as they can.  This is new and this is hard, it is not easy for teachers, kids or parents.  
We are trying to support as best we can. She has been more hands-on with the virtual academy but has gotten to see the NTI at the high school and middle school level. 

Superintendent Boblett said he has seen above and beyond.  He has a child on NTI and a child on virtual.  Teachers are reaching out and there are bumps along the way but he praised the teachers and parents.  He appreciates the parents at home helping their students and it's a heavy lift.  Our goal is to get the kids back to school soon. 

Mr. Boblett discussed the possibility of returning to school.  He met with the administrative team and principals to discuss the possibility.  Our community is experiencing an uptick in COVID cases and we will continue to monitor this.  We have the virtual platform for students and parents concerned to return.  They will be allowed to continue on the virtual platform. 

We looked at a possibility of bringing students back October 12 with proper distancing and masks.  The Elementary students would return five days a week and we would need to hire additional staff.  The high and middle schools would go with an A/B format because of the scheduling issues.  It would be Monday/Tuesday and Thursday/Friday.  The high school has their schedules set up that way and Mr. Thornbury at the middle school is working on this.  Wednesday would be an NTI for them.  On days students are not in the buildings, they will be responsible for their work on those days.  Teachers will still be available on those days.  
There is the possibility of having to close again.  We have to follow the proper protocol and tracking cases.  We will continue to follow the health department.  When we return, masks will be worn by everyone, K-12 students, except when eating, drinking or outside.  Preschool will also open on the 12th; however, with transportation, we are struggling with drivers.  We will have to adjust their schedules to use them to help run middle and high school routes.  Preschool students will be recommended to wear mask but it is not mandatory. 

The health department thinks we are making a wise decision.  There is still some hiring that will have to take place.  The local hospital is at full capacity.  He stated we will caution parents to have a plan B, C, and D.  Once we go to 25%, we have to close activities.  We are okay right now but at any given time we can go on a "red" level.  Things are subject to change.  We can close at any time due to cases, or lack of substitutes in the buildings.  We cannot combine classes as done in the past due to the lack of substitutes.  
As we move further, he will communicate this plan to our community but people need to be prepared.  There may be an opportunity that one school would be closed, or one class would be quarantined due to cases.  There is no black and white answer to this.  We will make these decisions to the best of our abilities.  
Preschool start and end times will be adjusted.  He stated he wants to get this tentative plan out to the community.  We will meet again with the board in about a week and approve the plan. We will come back with the board one day next week to discuss and finalize the plan. 

The window to change from virtual, will be extended through September 28 at noon.  Janice Marcum advised Marci Prater ran a report, originally 600 on virtual at the middle and high and 400 elementary.  We have had about 86% who wanted to switch from virtual to non-traditional.  Parents are wanting their children to have the social interaction again. 

9. Reports/Communications  

9.1. Safe Schools Report (August 2020) - No Activity - Pete Fraley  

9.2. Transportation Report - August 2020  

9.3. Maintenance Report - August 2020  

9.4. Student Attendance - Month  

9.5. Staff Attendance Report  

9.6. Policies and Procedures for Review:

Chapter 2: ADMINISTRATION;

02.421 Election of School Council Members

02.422 School Council Authority

02.423 School Council Meetings

02.431 Training of School Council Members

02.433 Other Board Policy

02.4231 School Council Relationships

02.421 School Council Policies

02.4242 School Budgeting and Purchasing

02.4244 School Hiring (SBDM) Policy

02.4331 School Staffing

02.42411 Appeal of Decisions  

9.7. FYI - Head Start Memorandum of Agreement between Boyd County Head Start Grantee Program and the Boyd County School District for the 2020-2021 school year - Carla Malone, Head Start Director  

9.8. Follow-up  

9.9. Board Member Follow-Up  

10. Action Items  

10.1. Approve Superintendent's recommendation to approve an Application for Adjunct Instructor Certificate for Tabatha Smith Selvage, Sports Medicine, at Boyd County High School for school year 2020-2021;  

Rationale: 

Mrs. Selvage's certification is Kinesiology with a specialization in adaptive sport and orthopedic rehabilitation and corrective exercise, Rank 2. 

Order #0055 - Motion Passed:  Consider Superintendent's recommendation to approve an Application for Adjunct Instructor Certificate for Tabatha Smith Selvage, Sports Medicine, at Boyd County High School for school year 2020-2021 passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Absent

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

10.2. Approve request from Bob Higginbotham, Maintenance Director, to accept and award the garbage collection service bid to Hart Sanitation, Inc. for the 2020-2021 school year   

Rationale: 

This was the only bid received this year.  Total cost per month $2,655.00 

Order #0056 - Motion Passed:  Consider approving request from Bob Higginbotham, Maintenance Director, to accept and award the garbage collection service bid to Hart Sanitation, Inc. for the 2020-2021 school year passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Absent

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

10.3. Approve Superintendent's recommendation to approve the District Funding Assurances to be signed and uploaded into the Grant Management Application and Planning system (GMAP) for year 2021;   

Rationale: 

The Grant Management Application and Planning (GMAP) system helps districts to maximize the use of their grant dollars from federal non-competitive programs.  This system allows school districts to apply for and manage grant applications.  It also provides monitoring, approval, and reporting functionality for KDE staff. 

The advantages of GMAP include:

    Collaborative grant planning among the various grant programs in a single system;

    A single point of communication between district personnel and KDE and the districts in the application review, approval and update processes, including a history of the communication;

    Ongoing storage of and access to grant applications by year as well as by versions within each year;

    Tracking of updates to applications by date, time and user;

    Automated workflows so all people responsible for the application are "in the loop";

    Connection of grant applications to district planning; and

    Integrated libraries containing help and resources related to the grants.

Order #0057 - Motion Passed:  Consider Superintendent's recommendation to approve the District Funding Assurances to be signed and uploaded into the Grant Management Application and Planning system (GMAP) for year 2021 passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Absent

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

10.4. Approve Superintendent's recommendation to approve $2,000 stipend for the CTE/Band/Choir/ROTC/AP teachers that are facilitating in-person and virtual academy classes for the first semester during the COVID-19 pandemic
Order #0058 - Motion Passed:  Consider Superintendent’s recommendation to approve for $2,000 stipend for the CTE/Band/Choir/ROTC/AP teachers that are facilitating in-person and virtual academy classes for the first semester during the COVID-19 pandemic passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Absent

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

10.5. Approve Superintendent's recommendation to approve the Customization Committee members receive One-Hundred Dollars ($100) compensation for each course customized in the Plato Virtual Academy or the Calvert Virtual Academy available to students due to the COVID-19 pandemic;  

Rationale: 

Virtual Academy, Plato and Calvert, available to students choosing the virtual platform over Non-traditional learning (NTI), due to the COVID-19 pandemic 

Order #0059 - Motion Passed:  Consider Superintendent's recommendation to approve the Customization Committee members receive One-Hundred Dollars ($100) compensation for each course customized in the Plato Virtual Academy or the Calvert Virtual Academy available to students due to the COVID-19 pandemic passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Absent

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

10.6. Approve Request from Jon Stevens, Principal, Cannonsburg Elementary, to approve Lease Agreement with Compton Office Machine Company, Huntington, West Virginia, for a KYOCERA Copier on a sixty-month lease in the amount of One Hundred Fourteen Dollars and thirty-six cents ($114.36) per month; (See Attached)  

Order #0060 - Motion Passed:  Consider approving Request from Jon Stevens, Principal, Cannonsburg Elementary, to approve Lease Agreement with Compton Office Machine Company, Huntington, West Virginia, for a KYOCERA Copier on a sixty-month lease in the amount of One Hundred Fourteen Dollars and thirty-six cents ($114.36) per month; (See Attached) passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Absent

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

10.7. Approve Working Budget as presented by Finance Director, Scott Burchett   

Rationale: 

Documents are attached in the Dialogue portion of this meeting Agenda. 

Order #0061 - Motion Passed:  Consider Superintendent's recommendation to approve the Working Budget as presented by Finance Director, Scott Burchett passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Absent

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

10.8. Consider Superintendent's recommendation to approve the extension of the 2019-2020 bids for supplies, services, and equipment to December 31, 2020 due to lack of response from current bid requests (143 Responses for 2019-2020; 62 Responses for 2020-2021) due to possible miscommunication & COVID-19 related issues.  We will rebid and reach out to current vendors for responses for the future bid request.  

Order #0062 - Motion Passed:  Consider Superintendent’s recommendation to approve the extension of the 2019-2020 bids for supplies, services, and equipment to December 31, 2020 due to lack of response from current bid requests due to possible miscommunication & COVID-19 related issues passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Absent

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

10.9. Consider Superintendent's recommendation to award school photography services for the 2020-2021 school year to Lifetouch National School Studios;  

Order #0063 - Motion Passed:  Consider Superintendent’s recommendation to award school photography services for the 2020-2021 school year to Lifetouch National School Studios passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Absent

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

11. Consent Items  

Order #0064 - Motion Passed:  Consider superintendent's recommendation to approve consent items as listed passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Absent

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

11.1. Consider Financial Report - August 2020 - S Burchett  

11.2. Consider payment of bills - September 2020  

11.3. Consider Minutes of a regular board meeting of August 25, 2020;  

11.4. Consider Minutes of the School Based Decision Making Councils as listed below:

· Boyd County Middle - August 19 2020 Special

· Cannonsburg Elementary - August 19 2020

· Catlettsburg Elementary - August 11 2020 Special, August 19 2020 and September 8 2020 Special

· Summit Elementary - July 16 2020  

12. Acknowledge Personnel Actions - September 2020; See Attachment

Chair acknowledged the Personnel Actions for September 2020.  There was no discussion or questions.  

13. Focus of Business/Topics for Next Meeting  

13.1. Dialogue:  

1. Financial Audit Report - Scott Burchett

2. School Calendars FY 2021-2022 - Marci Prater & Calendar Committee

Reports:
1. Fiscal Year Audit Report - Scott Burchett

2. Student Enrollment Figures for current year - Marci Prater, DPP

3. K-PREP Results from Spring 2020 - Janice Marcum

4. Tuition Rate - Marci Prater   

Discussion: 

Superintendent Boblett advised the KPREP was not taken last year.  We will remove this item. Janice Marcum advised the only things that will be publicly reported are the graduation rate and the ELL (English Language Learners) testing.  These will be on the School Report Card.
14. Adjourned at 6:59p.m.  

Order #0065 - Motion Passed:  Adjournment passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Absent

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

_____________________________________
_____________________________________

Linda Day, Chairperson



William L. Boblett, Jr.,Superintendent

